
TOWN OF PALM BEACH 
Information for Town Council Meeting on October 8, 2024 
 
 
TO: Mayor and Town Council 
 
VIA: Kirk W. Blouin, Town Manager 
 
FROM: Joanne O’Connor, Town Attorney 

RE: Discussion on Commercial Motion Picture Making Ordinance 

DATE: September 26, 2024 

 
STAFF RECOMMENDATION 

 
Staff recommends that the Town Council review the proposed language regarding the 
Commercial Motion Picture Making Ordinance and provide feedback. 

 
GENERAL INFORMATION 
 
Town Council directed staff at the August 13, 2024, meeting to review the existing 
Commercial Motion Picture Making Ordinance (Chapter 22, Article IV.) and provide 
recommendations on amendments to the current language for consideration. Staff 
presented draft ordinance language at the September 10, 2024, meeting.  The Town’s legal 
counsel has incorporated commentary from the September 10 meeting into the draft for 
review at the October 8, 2024, meeting.  Changes include provision of more detail related 
to filming operations in residential areas, addition of a prohibition on clothing changes as 
part of filming operations, and inclusion of cross-references to relevant Code sections 
with descriptors. 

 
Following Town Council’s discussion of this item at the October 8 meeting, staff seeks 
direction from Town Council as to whether they would like to see the item placed on First 
Reading at the November 2024 meeting or would like to discuss another draft before 
moving to First Reading. 
 
 
c.c.: Carolyn Stone, Deputy Town Manager 

Nicholas Caristo, Chief of Police 
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